
Councillor’s Report 

The lights over Christmas were a very positive addition to the ward and I am delighted to 
have been able to make a contribution towards the first year of operation. Andrew has made 
a similar contribution for the second year. 

Slightly outside the area but we have also put money towards two new benches in Long 
Lane Woods 

FOAP is continuing to grow (quite literally with the planting of an orchard) – officers are 
currently undertaking pre-app discussions about a planning application for the former library 
and we hope if there are no further delays that this may open next year. 

Addiscombe Rec – it is great to see the community, led by ASPRA beginning to undertake 
some community gardening in the recreation ground. We will continue to support as best we 
can 

The controlled parking zone consultation will be happening after the Mayoral election. Please 
do respond. 

20mph zone consultation is currently underway until 20 May. This will be a great initiative 
and will help make our streets safer. 

Selwood Road has been resurfaced 

We continue to work towards a business group on LAR and are looking to work with officers 
about filling the vacant unit. 

Trams from Addiscombe have been extended to Wimbledon again 

There will be both a review of our libraries and parks. These consultations are very 
important and will help us to optimise our park and library services in the current austerity 
environment. 

We continue to host a surgery at St Mildreds on the first Tuesday of every month between 6 
and 7 so if you would like to speak to us in person please pop down! 


